
Speedwatch Report 
Parish Council 19th November 2020 

October was fairly a busy Speedwatch month, during the month we ran 34 sessions totalling 

17 hours, a further 12 sessions were cancelled, 10 were due to rain, 1 because an operator 

was unexpectedly not available and 1 was cancelled because the Fish and Chip van heading 

for Burwash had broken down close to Parsonage Croft making the location unusable.  

Those sessions recorded 140 speeding vehicles from 3949 passing vehicles, the fastest 

speed recorded was 58mph. 

Six of the sessions, all half an hour, recorded 0 speeding, 5 were at Glebe Orchard 8.30am, 1 

at Oaks Close 9.30am, however, this was partly balanced by four other sessions recording 

10% or over speeding. 

We had four sessions at the start of November  before Lockdown #2 halted all sessions, 

those sessions recorded 9 speeding from 586 passing vehicles, two of the sessions recorded 

0 speeding vehicles. 

Groups were given permission to resume roadside sessions from November 10th, providing 

they are able to comply with a range of additional safety requirements, the majority of our 

volunteers felt unable to comply with the conditions, So we will not be operating any 

sessions until the current lockdown is lifted, hopefully early December, when the additional 

measures will no longer apply and we can go back to operating as we were in October. 

A full summary of monthly sessions is uploaded to the Parish Council website, in the 

Documents section, at the end of the month and archived for future reference. 

 

Cllr. Colin Boylett. (Speedwatch Co-ordinator) 


